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Cespedes, Christopher

From: City of Ann Arbor Transportation Commission
Sent: Friday, November 15, 2024 2:45 PM
To: Cespedes, Christopher
Subject: FW: State Street bike lanes and trash

 

From: Akmon, Dharma < xxxxxx @a2gov.org>  
Sent: Monday, November 4, 2024 8:49 PM 
To: Victoria Green < xxxxxx @gmail.com>; City of Ann Arbor Transportation Commission < xxxxxx @a2gov.org>; 
Police  xxxxxx @a2gov.org; Engineering  xxxxxx @a2gov.org; Eyer, Jen  xxxxxx @a2gov.org;  xxxxxx 
@neighborhoodinstitute.org 
Subject: Re: State Street bike lanes and trash 
 
Victoria 
 
Thanks for compiling this. CM Briggs and I are bringing forth some ordinance revisions regarding trash 
bins in bike lanes as well as a companion resolution regarding education and enforcement (second 
meeting in November). I agree additional enforcement is needed. 
 
Dharma  
 

From: Victoria Green < xxxxxx @gmail.com> 
Sent: Monday, November 4, 2024 5:59 PM 
To: City of Ann Arbor Transportation Commission < xxxxxx @a2gov.org>; Police < xxxxxx @a2gov.org>; Engineering < 
xxxxxx @a2gov.org>; Akmon, Dharma <DAkmon@a2gov.org>; Eyer, Jen < xxxxxx @a2gov.org>;  xxxxxx 
@neighborhoodinstitute.org < xxxxxx @neighborhoodinstitute.org> 
Subject: Re: State Street bike lanes and trash  
  
Hello, folks.  Following up on my message of September 9, I've been keeping track of State Street bike 
lane usability since September 17 whenever I use them.  Here are the current stats: 
 

 
 
I frequently hear from people blocking the bike lane that "it's just for a few minutes" or "just go around." 
This data supports my original thesis, that the incidence of obstructions is so high that it affects usability. 
 
Based on my data, State Street between Granger and Hoover is not yet an all ages and abilities route. 
What can be done so that it can become what we envision? 
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Thanks for your time, and your service to us all. 
Victoria Green 
 
On Mon, Sep 9, 2024 at 6:05 PM Victoria Green < xxxxxx@gmail.com> wrote: 

Hi, folks.  I'm seeing a problem in the City that I'm hoping a coalition of resources may be able to 
address.  
 
The State Street bike lanes south of Packard are a definite improvement (thank you!) -- but I'm finding 
that the northbound lane between Granger and Packard is too frequently blocked by trash bins. 

 It is my understanding that bins are never permitted in the bike lane.  
 Trash bins persist along this street long past the 36-hour permitted window. The northbound bike 

lane is typically blocked 3 days out of 7 (Sunday through Tuesday) -- or would be if bikers weren't 
moving the cans.  

 Today I saw probably 6-7 cans fully blocking the bike lane  in 3 blocks and a couple more partially 
blocking it. This is typical for Mondays/Tuesdays. 

So two questions: 
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1. What can the City do to reduce bike lane obstructions on State Street? 
2. How can the City support bikers attempting to use the lanes when they are obstructed?  No matter 
what, people will occasionally make a mistake with their bins. What do you recommend bikers who 
want to use the bike lane do?  Do you have a problem with our clearing the lane by moving bins into the 
driveway apron?  If you have another recommendation, I'd love to know it! (The one thing I will not do is 
call the non-emergency number. Absent some change, it's just proven to be too ineffective for bike lane 
obstructions to be worth the time.) 
 
I apologize for the wide range of people included in the send line here -- I really don't know where the 
solution lies:  in policy, in enforcement, in education and awareness.  I know the problem but defer to 
experts on the solution. My perception is that this is a problem on other streets as well. 
 
I will also acknowledge that there are other serious problems facing cyclists on this street and that you 
may have to prioritize. Motorcycles in the bikelane have become a daily occurrence, and the 
southbound  lane lacks bollards in one spot -- seemingly on purpose to allow um charter busses and 
state police cars to park there. But today I'm seeking help with using the bike lane during trash 
obstructions. 
 
Thanks for your time. 
Victoria Green  


